## TRAWDEN & WINEWALL NEIGHBOURHOOD COUNCIL

## MINUTES OF MEETING HELD IN THE COMMUNITY HALL, TRAWDEN, ON 18th AUGUST, 1986

Present: Mr D Robertson (Chairman),

Mrs Robinson, Mrs Stone, Mr Halstead, Mr Hounslow, Mr Foulkes, Mr Hodgson,

Mr Bird, Environmental Health Department,

Mr Spencer, Colne Times, Mrs Darcy, secretary.

1. APOLOGIES: Apologies received from Mr Bleasdale and Mr Haley.

2. MINUTES: Minutes of meeting held 30th June approved and adopted.

The Chairman welcomed Mr Bird from the Health Department who had come along at our request to discuss the problem of dogs. He spoke at length about efforts being made to overcome this problem both in this area and in other parts of the country and quoted from a draft report outlining the legal power available to the

Council.

4. MATTERS ARISING:

Repairs at the bottom of Dean Street have still not been carried out but we are assured the job is entered on the computer at the

Town Hall and should be completed in the near future.

<u>Stable at Lane House</u> - Planning application still not received and discussion took place as to whether planning permission was

required at all.

Peter Laithe Farm - No further correspondence regarding the complaint

of car dumping on the footpath at Peter Laithe Farm but it was

reported that several vehicles have been removed.

White lines on road near Gladstone Terrace - No further information from P.C.Blackburn of the Accident Prevention Unit and the secretary

said she would telephone him again.

5. CORRESPONDENCE:

Hawley Street, Winewall - Letter from the Borough Council saying
that action is being taken to remove the squatters.

Proposed drift mine - Acknowledgment of our letter to the

Department of the Environment, Bristol.

Drains on Winewall Lane - Letter from the Borough Engineer stating that the drains and gullies on Winewall Lane have been cleaned out where necessary. Mr.Foulkes said they had not been cleaned out and that there is vegetation growing in the gulley from Winewall Farm to Hill Top, and the grates by Duke Street and above Cobden Place are silted up. Further letter to be sent to the Borough Engineer.

Dean Street - Planning permission granted for the erection of four houses on Dean Street. As no provision seems to have been made for adoption of the road it was decided to write to the Planning & Development Officer suggesting they approach Lancashire

County for a more realistic offer towards the cost of making up Dean Street with a view to adoption. Letter and plans for erection of a bungalow at Well Head, Winewall,

Mr. Foulkes said he was concerned about the disposal of surface water and has written to the Planning Department personally on this

matter.

Circulars from: Lancashire Association of Parish & Town Councils,

District Sports Council, Community Health Council,

Borough Council with planning applications.

6. VILLAGE SHOW:

1100 schedules have been printed and were distributed to members for posting through letter boxes during the last weekend in August. Final arrangements for the Show to be discussed following the next meeting of the Neighbourhood Council on the 29th September.

- 7. REVISION OF MINUTES: Stone Plaque The Chairman said he was disappointed to learn from the Press that the stone plaque from the old U.D.C. building will not now be moved to a more prominent position in the village.
- 8. ANY OTHER BUSINESS:

Mr.Halstead reported that a stile by Gladstone Terrace has been blocked. Mr.Hodgson explained that a stone was put there because a calf had escaped but he said he would try to find some other way of overcoming the problem.

It was reported that the Vicar has offered the church field to the Council as a kick-about area for young people. The matter to be considered further when more information is available.

Mr. Hodgson said that the road down to Wycoller is getting narrower and narrower due to overhanging trees, also that the village itself looks very neglected with litter and weeds everywhere. Letter to be sent to the County Council.

Reported that there is a need for more litter bins in Trawden as the existing ones are always overflowing even though they are emptied weekly. Also, some are broken and need replacing, particularly the one by the bus terminus.

Mr. Hounslow remarked that he was pleased to see that work has started to improve the appearance of Black Carr Mill.

The meeting closed at 9-50 p.m. Next meeting to be held on 29th September, 1986, at 7-30 p.m.

## AGENDA

- 1. APOLOGIES
  - 2. MINUTES
    - 3. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
    - 4. CORRESPONDENCE
    - 5. REVISION OF MINUTES

Final arrangements for the Show to be discussed following the meeting of the Meighbourhood Council on the 29th September.

6. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

FOLLOWED BY MEETING TO MAKE FINAL ARRANGEMENTS FOR THE VILLAGE SHOW.